Professional Women in ANS (PWANS)

Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2003

11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Hyatt Regency Hotel, Rosedown Room

New Orleans, LA.

Members in Attendance: France C. Bres-Tutino; Margaret (Peggy) Emmett; Madeline Feltus; Brian Hajek (ex-officio); Carolyn Heising; Kimberly Keithline; Bernadette L. Kirk; Kathryn A. McCarthy (vice chair); Andrea Pepper; Bonnie Rumble

Others in Attendance: Irene Aegerter; Syreeta Cheatom; Jamie Ferrero; MaryLou Gougar; Chanty Grant; Sophie Gutner; Melissa Hunter; Gloria Naurocki (staff representative); Elena Repnikova; Keyna Riley; Tristan Schaefer; Amy Slaga; Alison Stolle

Vice Chair Kathy McCarthy opened the meeting by welcoming all and asking each person to introduce themselves.  She then asked for approval of the minutes of the June 2003 meeting.   A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the minutes.

The committee discussed a proposed special session on networking sponsored by  PWANS, in conjunction with Women in Nuclear (WIN), at the ANS Winter Meeting, November 2004 in Washington, D.C.  Vice Chair McCarthy said she had mentioned this in an email to Patricia Bryant, WIN officer, at the Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI).  Bryant liked the idea.

The PWANS Committee discussed having a joint panel session of industry representatives to discuss how they first became interested in a nuclear career, how their careers have evolved, who was helpful in their career development and suggestions for effective networking.  All interested women and men would be invited and refreshments would be served.

It was noted that WIN members would have to register for the ANS meeting in order to attend the special session on networking.  A suggestion was made to host the session at the Women's Museum in D.C.  Cost and distance were cited as cautions against this.  It was also noted that this would not meet the objective of encouraging more women to attend the ANS meeting.

Another suggestion was made to coordinate the special session on networking with the mentor program, using the same meeting space and perhaps extending the time from one hour to two.  Students and young professionals would be encouraged to register in advance to be paired with a mentor.  Additional mentors would be recruited for proteges who do not register in advance.  Vice Chair McCarthy said she will check with ANS Meetings Manager Mary Keenan regarding extending the meeting time and space of the mentor program to accommodate the special session on networking. 

Vice Chair McCarthy proposed that committee members and other interested parties meet informally at this meeting to talk about who we are, where we are in our careers and how we got to where we are.  The informal meeting was scheduled for 11:45 a.m. Wednesday at Cafe Du Monde.

Staff liaison Gloria Naurocki reported that PWANS finances as of September 30 were $769.88.  There were no additions or expenditures in 2003.  The end-of-year 2002 report showed an opening balance of $869.88 on January 1, 2002, an addition of $500 from NEED and an expenditure of $600 for a student to attend the June 2002 meeting, resulting in the current balance of $769.88.

It was noted that the committee previously agreed to fund two students per meeting up to $400, in addition to those students funded by divisions through ANS headquarters.  The students funded by PWANS would be official delegates of  PWANS.  A form to apply for PWANS funding is on the PWANS website.

A suggestion was made that PWANS should supply information on student funding to ANS Student and Local Sections, which should post it on their websites.  Each committee member could be assigned a Student Section.  It was noted that the Student Sections Committee was already working on this.

It was also noted that Student and Local Sections are doing some work with Girl and Boy Scout troops.  Mary Lou Gougar offered to find out when the National Council of Girl Scouts will update their requirements for patches.  She said that while Girl Scout patches are more general than those of the Boy Scouts, a standardized body of requirements is still needed.  However, any local troop can do a project of interest on their own.  Penn State designed their own nuclear patch for a local girl scout troop, in which 38 girl scouts participated.  The patch was submitted for approval to the National Council of  Girl Scouts.  Oak Ridge had a nuclear project for local girl scouts planned for February 21, 2004.  Gougar stated that there needs to be a nuclear patch in place that can be marketed through ANS Local Sections to local Girl Scout councils, and that it would help if ANS members who are Girl or Boy Scout leaders would participate in promoting and delivering the program.

France Bres Tutino reported on the WIN Global Meeting.  Las Vegas was chosen as the site because of Yucca Mountain.  It was the first time that WIN invited students to attend.   Many of them were from Texas A&M, which had the first WIN student branch in the U.S.  WIN is trying to link all their countrys' web sites.  The next WIN Global meeting is May 17-21 in Japan.

Peggy Emmett reported that this year, SHADES (Sharing Adventures in Engineering and Science) held two programs for middle school girls and their teachers.  Both were very successful.  One of the leaders went to the WIN Global meeting and gave the girls participating in the SHADES program rocks from Yucca mountain.

Vice Chair McCarthy, a member of the ANS Board of Directors, reported that the board is currently focused on ANS finances and membership, especially recruiting and retaining younger members.

Vice Chair McCarthy announced that there were no women nominated this time for ANS fellow.  It was suggested and agreed upon that a link would be put on the PWANS website to information about how to nominate someone for fellow on the ANS website.

The committee then discussed how it could mentor women who enter the nuclear workforce.  It was noted that the Student Sections Committee held a Leadership Development Forum where Corbin McNeil spoke.  Mostly students, but some new professionals attended.  The program concerned how ANS works and how to become involved.  It may be repeated at the upcoming ANS Student Meeting or at the ANS Winter meeting in November 2004.

It was also noted that at Penn State students were given the opportunity to take the Myers Briggs test.  PWANS members Mary Lou Gougar and Madeline Feltus participated.  It was suggested that PWANS incorporate the test into its plans to help support women in the nuclear profession in achieving their objectives.  Many young professionals leave the nuclear field, especially women, because they don't have a "thick skin."  If someone is being harassed at a utility, networking can help them. 

Carolyn Heising mentioned that she did a workplace survival skills workshop and that she teaches a diversity seminar on women and men in the workplace, covering such topics as family balance and gender communication.

Carolyn Heising, Mary Lou Gougar, Tristan Schaefer, Keyna Riley and Amy Slaga volunteered to develop a PWANS-sponsored session or workshop for women, both students and professionals, in the nuclear profession. It was agreed that the session should be held at an ANS November meeting so more students could attend and that the earliest the session could be held would be 2005.

Mary Lou Gougar announced that ANS' Public Information Committee is asking members to contribute presentations and slides for use in speaking to local communities.  These would be posted on the ANS website for general usage.   

Madeline Feltus encouraged PWANS members to join their ANS Local Section and become involved.  She said it's a good networking opportunity.

Vice Chair McCarthy announced that there is a department manager position open at INEL, and women are encouraged to apply.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 1 p.m.

